
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

August 17, 2021 

Board of Trustees Meeting 

 

 The Board of Trustees of Illinois Eastern Community Colleges approved updated IECC  

COVID-19 guidelines  Tuesday, August 17, at the regular meeting, held at Wabash Valley College.   

 A new policy on giving was adopted and the Board and Trustees approved utilization of 

the new policy which can be implemented for naming rights. 

 An ordinance was approved to acquire property at Frontier Community College. 

The Board heard a detailed review of certain programs and services.  This is part of a 

continual review process with a focus on quality, cost and need.   

The Board approved a bid committee report for a 3-D Anatomy Visualization Table & 

Virtual Dissection Table for use in the allied health programs at Frontier, Lincoln Trail, Olney 

Central and Wabash Valley; and for a Synchronous Auditorium Project to be used at Lincoln Trail, 

Olney Central, and Wabash Valley.         

As a part of IECC’s commitment to provide a safe and crime free college environment, and 

in accordance with the Campus Security Enhancement Act of 2008, the Board approved the 

Violence Prevention Plan and Emergency Response Plans for each college. These plans outline 

violence prevention strategies and outlines the protocol for response should a violent act occur.  

Trustees also approved revisions to the Threat Assessment and Violence Prevention policy.   

An easement was approved for the Trust Bank for property located on District property 

near Olney Central College. 

 Selection was made for a Construction Project Manager to further progress of the LTC 

Recreation Center.     

Affiliation agreements were approved with area health care facilities.      

 The following personnel were employed:   

 Jane McCormick as Information Systems Technology Instructor at OCC, effective  

August 18, 2021; Chad Groves as Director of Instructional Support Services at OCC, effective  

August 23, 2021; Heather Watts as Office Assistant at LTC, effective September 8, 2021;   

Melissa Hines as Administrative Assistant at Nursing & Allied Health at OCC, effective August  

23, 2021; Shayla Miller as Office Assistant at FCC, effective August 18, 2021. 

A change of status was approved for Laurie Perry from Administrative Assistant in 



Human Resources at the District Office to Human Resources Coordinator at the District Office, 

effective August 19, 2021. 

 A temporary faculty contract was approved for Ashley Waggoner as English Instructor at 

LTC, effective August 18, 2021. 

 Resignations were accepted  for Heather Gerch, as Office Assistant at FCC, effective 

August 7, 2021; and for  Taylr Hall as TRIO Upward Bound Counselor, effective August 17.  

Retirements were accepted for William Jankousky, Workforce Education Instructor, 

effective January 1, 2022; and for Jerry Booker as Groundskeeper at OCC, effective September 

1, 2021. 

 

 Next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at Frontier Community College, 

Fairfield, on Tuesday, September 21, at 7 p.m. 
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